Jan Ivanega, Report on the Palatium Colloqium The Interior as an Embodiment of Power. The Image of the Prince and its Spatial Setting, 1400-1700
From 4th to 6th October I had the honour to participate in the Palatium Research Network Colloquim The Interior as an Embodiment of Power. The Image of the Prince and its Spatial Setting, 1400-1700, which took place in Bamberg. The Colloquim was aimed to examine different aspects of inscenation of the selfprezentation of the Princes (members of the House of Habsburg, dukes of Burgundy, russian Romanov Tsars, Sovereigns of the Holy Roman Empire etc.) from the 14th to 18th Century. In the center of focus was not only princely apartment itself as physical architectural structure, rather symbolical meaning of it as a social space and instruments of its arrangement. This was the core of one of the most interesting speeches of Katherine Ann Wilson (University of Chester), who discussed the symbolical meaning of the textile chambers of the Dukes of Burgundy in the late Middle Ages. Also Astrid Lang (Heinrich‐Heine‐University Düsseldorf) investigated the means of the inscenation of the symbolical presence of Henry VIII in his Whitehall Apartment. Court as hierarchic organised social space has examined Annette Cremer (Justus‐Liebig‐Universität Gießen), who interpretated the dollhouse collection of the Dutchess Augusta Dorothea of Schwarzburg as model of society and estimated behaviour of its members. Other methodologically important speech presented Leah R. Clark (Open University), who dealed with one specific inventory of the Guarderobe of Eleonora d´Aragon as object itself, not only as list of objects, as are inventories usually interpretated. From my point of view, it was surprising, how some researchers dealed with subjects connected to the Art in medieval and early modern Bohemia. Annemarie Ersek (Université Paris-Sorbonne) was interested in decoration of the apartment in the Karlstein Castle, which she interpretated from very fresh perspective. Ulrike Seeger (Universität Stuttgart) examined work of italian plasterers from Prague in ducal residence of Ludwigsburg, where they have been working after french pattern books.
Participation in the Colloquim was a valuable experience for my future developement in the field of the Art History. I highly appreciate mainly the opportunity to compare my own research approach with the methods of other colleagues, especially of the doctoral students and the young postdocs. From my point of view, I found my own work as inferior to theirs, aspecially due to it´s lack of sophisticated theoretical base. In my opinion, such confrontation means one of the most important tools of the scientific discussion, so I really appreciate it. Also, I reassured myself in the necessity of getting scientific experience abroad. Althought I do have valuable practice in research in foreign archives and libraries, I feel need to spend some time abroad, whether as lecturer, or as a grantee. Last but not least I enjoyed the possibility to discuss in unformal way and to get contacts with fellow art historians across the Europe. 
PS: A slightly different Czech version of the Report will be published in the Bulletin UHS [Bulletin of the Society of Art Historians in the Czech Republic] to inform fellow colleagues about the Colloquim.
